Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting

SEPTEMBER 23,1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on September 23, 1996.

In Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chair

Kevin Mower Maurice Levasseur

William "Buster" Nickerson

Ronald Grant

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

CALL TO ORDER:

Tim called the regular Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:04 P.M.

ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES:

The Board voted to waive the reading of the minutes. On a motion made by Ron and William's second, the Board voted to accept the minutes as presented. Kevin voted against.

PUBLIC DISCUSSION:

There was no public discussion.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Kevin read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

ROADS:

Judy reported that the Commercial Paving Road survey was completed and the report is due on October 31, 1996.

LPI:

On a motion made by Moe and second by William, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Ray Merrow as interim LPI until the Monday following Town Meeting.

RR Crossing:

It was the consensus of the Board to send a letter to MDOT regarding the delay of two years to install the crossing on the Sullivan Road. The Board directed the Town Manager to construct a letter to DOT informing the Commissioner of their dissatisfaction regarding the delays.

Road Signs:

The board discussed the Community Crime watch signs. It was noted that one member of the committee had committed to and purchased the signs. There ensued a discussed on 911 signing. The Board asked the Town Manager to look at the budget so all the street signing can be done on this budget. She noted that she would have that information for the Board next week.

NEW BUSINESS:

Turner Center Bridge:

On a motion made by Moe and seconded by Kevin, the Selectmen unanimously voted to send a letter to MDOT regarding the unsafe conditions of the bridge. The Board asked the Town Manager to construct this letter for signature at next week's meeting.

Community Electronic Bulletin Board:

On a motion made by Moe and seconded by Kevin, the Selectmen unanimously voted to appoint Robert Conklin and Sally Hebert to the Wintrop Community Technology Board.

Warrant 9/30/96 and 11/5/96 Elections:

On a motion made by Moe and seconded by Ron, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Alden Peterson as Election Warden for the above referenced elections.

On a motion made by Kevin and seconded by William, the Board unanimously voted to sign the warrants for the November 5th election.

On a motion made by Kevin and seconded by Ron, the Board unanimously voted to have the polls open for 7 am to 8 pm for the November 5th election.

On a motion made by Kevin and seconded by Ron, the Board unanimously voted to appoint the following persons as elections clerks until May 1, 1998:

Pauline Iannotti Catherine Wood Eva Philbrook Louise Moreau

Sales Ratio:

The Selectmen conducted a brief review of the ratio report.

Leed Paving:

The Selectmen discussed the paving done at the intersection off the Old Lewiston road. The paving was done by the Town of Leeds without prior consent from the Selectmen for the expenditure. They asked the Town Manager to meet with Leeds officials and uncover further information regarding this matter.

Committee Reports:

Ron reported that the Planning Board gave George Schott permission for his construction project with conditions and Dytan Auto was giving approval for their commercial building.

CEO Complaints:

Tim reported the following:

- George Schott

Recieved Planning Board approval with conditions

- Teacutter

No report

- Marin

In violation and noticed

Assessing Questions:

The Selectmen discussed the recommendations of the Assessing Agent and voted unanimously to follow them.

Warrant:

The Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

OTHER:

Executive Session: On a unanimous vote, the Board of Selectmen voted to go into Executive Session in regards to legal matters at 8:45 pm.

The Board unanimously voted to adjourn from Executive Session at 8:51pm and publicly reported that they had given the Town Manager direction on this legal matter.

ADJOURNMENT:

The Board unanimously voted to adjourn on Kevins motion and Moe's second. The meeting was adjourned at 8:53 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert Deputy Town Clerk

Accepted and Approved,

Chair, Board of Selectmen